
CENTER TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

04/22/2019 

 
Call to order at 12:02 pm in the Conference Room at the Center Township Trustee's Office. 

 
Present: 
Jada Ray 
Zack Light 
Don Stock 
Kevin Evans 
Alicia Albertson 
Jami Pratt 
 
 
Office Staff Update: 
 

● Riley Spry is no longer employed because of decrease in Workfare hours and the TEA 
program as well as the Jail Transitional program are no longer being utilized. Trustee’s 
Recommendation to the board is to appropriate $5,000 for Investigator position for doing 
the workfare and appropriate $4,300 to First Deputy position for taking on extra duties. 
Our office will not be filling Riley’s position.  Adjust salary ordinance. Jada Ray motions 
to approve, Zack Light seconds. Motion approved unanimously.  

 
● Second position for Trustee Kevin Evans is going well. Board is in full support of him 

being employed in another full time position. 
 

Odd Fellows/Old South Cemetery Mowing: 
 

● In years past we have paid around $450 per mow per cemetery. In gathering quotes for 
mowing for 2019 Lonny Henderson was $400 per mow, Chris Hunter was $350 per 
mow, Brian Pratt was $250 per mow. He will be paid via 1099 for 5 months, two times a 
month. The Board would like to see a written contract to where mowing contractor can 
use equipment if needed per Alicia Albertson. We will need an invoice for mowing every 
month. Zack Light motions to approve Brian Pratt, Don Stock seconds. Motion approved 
unanimously.  

 
Boys and Girls Club Update 
 

● The Program Director job description was provided as well as the Teen program 
activities. Center Township is only helping one year to get started and then they are 



going to budget the funds into their 2020 budget. There will be 7 adults, 31 youth and all 
of the Youth will be to be Center Township residents. This will be a $13,000 venture, 
leaving $9,000 in Parks funds. The Youth do not have to be members of the Boys and 
Girls Club, they will waive the fee. 

 
Next board meeting is set for 12:00 pm on Monday, May 20th in the conference room at the 
Center Township Trustee's Office. Meeting was adjourned at 12:43 pm. Minutes typed by Jami 
Pratt 
. 
 
 
 


